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AGENDA 
       

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor & City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Michael E. Jackson, City Manager  
 
FROM: Community and Economic Development Department 
 

 SUBJECT:  Rosso Site Development, Inc. Change Order (CO) #35-38 - Barfield 
Highway Reconstruction Project (FDOT Contract G-1753, FM# 442030-
01-54-01) 

 
DATE:  April 17, 2025 

      
 

GENERAL SUMMARY/BACKGROUND:   
Change Orders No. 35 through 38 have been submitted to the City of Pahokee for review 
and approval in connection with the Barfield Highway Reconstruction Project. The project 
is being administered by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) under Contract 
G-1753, FM# 442030-01-54-01, with Rosso Site Development, Inc. serving as the 
contractor. 
 
The change orders address the following scope adjustments: 

• Change Order 35 – Minor concrete and asphalt-related sidewalk repairs at Stations 
33 and 54 

• Change Order 36 – Adjustments in the cost of striping 
• Change Order 37 – Four (4) fire hydrant extensions to meet required clearances 
• Change Order 38 – Additional mobilization expenses associated with a project 

extension of 1,500 days 
 
The total cost of these change orders is $377,921.99. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
The Florida Department of Transportation has granted concurrency for these Change 
Orders. Due to limited remaining funds in the original contract allocation, a request for 
additional funding has been submitted to the FDOT Central Office and is currently under 
review. 

 
Of the $377,921.99 total cost: 

• $13,801.24 will be reimbursed by Palm Beach County Water Utilities for water-
related improvements. 

• The remaining $364,120.75 is expected to be funded by the City of Pahokee, and/or 
from any additional allocations provided by FDOT. 
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Although the City does not hold a direct contract with Rosso Site Development, Inc., 
approval of these change orders is required to maintain compliance with FDOT grant and 
reimbursement procedures. 
 
LEGAL NOTE:  
Defer to the City Attorney. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  
City Administration recommends approval of the item. Approval of the accompanying 
resolution will allow the City to proceed with FDOT processing, interagency 
reimbursement coordination, and any local funding obligations. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Resolution 2025-25                                 
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